TRAFFORD EDUCATION AUTHORITY

Gorse Hill County Primary & Nursery School

Burleigh Road • Stretford • Manchester M32 OPF

Tel: 0161 865 1209 • Fax: 0161 865 8190 Email: gorsehill.admin@trafford.gov.uk Web: www.gorsehill.trafford.sch.uk

Mrs. L. Bates Headteacher



Dear Parents/Carers,

I am writing to inform you that the contractor, Dawnus Construction Holdings Ltd., due to complete the extension at Gorse Hill Primary School, went into administration last week. We have been informed by Trafford Council that the works are currently on hold pending the selection of another contractor to complete the works. Although the new building looks complete, there are a number of mechanical and electrical works still outstanding within the building as well as external items. The Council are endeavouring to complete the Portland Road fence works as soon as possible so that the site is secure, until then, there will be security present during the evenings and at weekends.

Once the extension is completed, the rest of the internal work can then commence.

Understandably this is extremely disappointing and frustrating but I have every confidence in Trafford to ensure that our extension is completed as a priority and the rest of the building work being completed in a timely manner.

As we are unable to move into the new classrooms as planned next week, school will now be open to pupils between Wednesday 27th March and Friday 29th March 2019.

I fully understand that this will be inconvenient to those of you who have made alternative child care arrangements or have made plans to spend time together as a family.

I will keep parents fully informed and up to date over the next few weeks and months and in particular, I will give you as much notice as possible about when school will close to pupils for moving purposes.

I thank you for your support and understanding during this challenging time.

Regards

Mrs Bates







